CoLomsiA.

To All Who Make Mention of Us In Prayer,
: Itis truly a blessing to reach out to you through our
Prayer Letter and share what the Lord has done in our lives.

By the time this letter reaches you, the local elections will be over and we will be approaching

Thanksgiving and Christmas. It's hard to believe that 2023 will soon end and that 2024 will
soon arrive.

A New Place To Have Services

Thank the Lord, we were able to find a new place to have ser- |
vices. Thank you for your prayers, the Lord helped us. It's not too far from the other place we
were at. It is close to a city park where you can have activities and evangelize. The main meet-
- |ing room can easily be doubled in size without making any changes to the building structure.

The Need For A Permanent Place
Unemployment continues to plague Valledupar. Those who
have jobs face opposition to attending Church and some have to work outside the city. Political
parties rented many of the buildings in the area and made it difficult to locate a suitable loca-
tion. The Church in Valledupar could offer more to a younger couple called to work here if they
had their own building.
We are praying that the Lord will put it in your hearts to help us. The small amount of money

the Church has saved is worth less every day due to inflation. You can indicate that the offer-
ings are designated to the Building Fund 05 account.

The Need For The Church To Grow
Due to the urgent situation of having to relocate the Church,

we were not able to have a missions emphasis at this time of year. We have been putting stick-
ers on the tracts we have. We continue to emphasize missions and continue to evangelize as we
work to rebuild things. In many ways we are starting over. Please pray that the Lord will send
workers and the help we need. We ask that you pray that hardened hearts may be broken
and that we may see lasting fruit in the labor for souls.

We thank the Lord that Martha's nephew (Esteban) was here to help us. He filled lots of spac-

es and worked very hard to help us. He and his family are now back in Tunja. Please pray that
he and his family follow the will of the Lord.

Our Family

Thank the Lord, the surgeon told me that the radioactive iodine has been working
and requires six months to do everything it is going to do. | will have ansther surgery on Neo-
vember 2nd. to remove a Parotid tumor. There are several health checks to do in Bogotd. We
ask you please to always pray for our health and safety.

We look forward to celebrating Thanksgiving with the Church. May the Lord give peace and
joy fo you and your families so that you can enjoy the presence of the Lord giving thanks for
His Unspeakable Gift. Again, thank you for your faithfulness in praying and giving.
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